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Texas Department of Transportation
P.O. BOX 133067 • DALLAS, TEXAS 75313-3067 •(214) 320-6100

July 19, 2010

Public Utility Commission of Texas
Central Records
Attn: Filing Clerk J11

.;.1701 N. Congress Avenue
Austin, Texas 78711-3326

Public Utility Commission of Texas (PUC) Docket No. 38230

Dear Filing Clerk:

Our agency is in receipt of a letter to Dianna Noble explaining the above Public Utility docket.
There are two roadway projects under our Dallas District office's jurisdiction that intersect some of
the possible routes:

FM 709 from the Hill/Navarro county line to Richland Creek is planned to have a seal coat
placement in fall of 2015. This is very minor preventive maintenance work and will not
alter the current roadway width, alignment or vertical profile. Utility line alternative FFF
crosses FM 709 in two locations.

FM 55 from SH 31 southward to FM 709 will have bridge and approach guardrail updates,
safety treatment on roadside objects, and addition of 3' wide shoulders on 2.5 miles south
SH 31. This work should begin in fall of 2010. Again, this is very minor maintenance and
improvement work which will not alter the roadway alignment or vertical profile. Utility
line alternatives EEE and FFF cross FM 55.

You may contact John Debner, P.E. at the Dallas District office phone (214)320-6282 or e-mail
jdebner(a)dot.state.tx.us should the need arise.

Sincerely,

Stan Hall, P.E.
District Advance Project Development Engineer
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